Larry R Finley 106 Andros Road Ocean Reef Club Key Largo, Florida 33037

June 23, 2003

Mr. Kyle Turk
President
Turk Construction Co.
3 Barracuda Lane
Key Largo, Fl. 33037

Dear Kyle:

It has been a little over six months since Darla and I moved into our new house that your company built for us. This letter is to express our sincere thanks and appreciation for a job very well done. As I compare our house to others recently completed or under construction here at Ocean Reef, I can say without question your work is at the "head of the class".

We have had many wonderful compliments from both friends and strangers and that makes us feel very proud of the completed product. I have given Turk Construction many recommendations to people who ask about your work and will continue to do so.

In closing, please pass our thanks along to all of the employees who worked on the project. If you have any prospective clients who wish to speak to me regarding the project, do not hesitate to have them call.

Best wishes for your continued success!

Sincerely,

Larry Finley